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Dear Parents and Friends,  
 

Respect, Responsibility, Teamwork and Being Your Best  
 
Welcome to Week 5. We are halfway through this term and I canôt believe 
how quickly the weeks are flying by!  Next week is Education Week and we 

will be holding tours of the school for any prospective families at 9am from Monday 
through to Thursday.  We will also hold our Parent Information session for prospective 

2022 Foundation families on Tuesday 25th May at 6pm at the school. If you are aware of 
families who are considering our school or are zoned to our school please ensure that they 

attend a tour and/or the Parent Information evening.  
 

Congratulations  
This week I have had the great pleasure of having 3 Principal Apprentices support me in 

the office.  Mason E, Hunter B -D and Mara G have all achieved 100 Kangas as part of our 

School Wide Positive Behaviour Supports AND, as part of their acknowledgement, all 
chose to spend time shadowing me. Each of them were an incredible support with many 

tasks needing to be done such as filing, visiting classrooms, filling out order books, lami-
nating, stamping signatures on documents, opening or locking gates, and being in meet-

ings. Such an extensive and almost exhaustive list! I loved having your help in the office!  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Thank you  

To Indi Dahmes and family who have provided 
the school with many boxes of the Woolworths 

Discovery Garden seedling kits.  Students have 
already started to plant some of the seedlings 

and we are very grateful for their generosity.  
 

 

Melbourne excursion  

Our Grade 5 /6 students will have an early start tomorrow morning as they need to be  
arriving at school at 7:30am ready for a day full of adventure. Rolls will be marked in the 

amphitheatre before boarding the buses, so we ask parents to bring their child into the 

amphitheatre at that time. As with all excursions, full school uniform is required and 
please dress warmly ï so make sure you have a KFPS jumper.  Students are not required 

to bring any money with them but must bring enough food and drink for the day.  The 
buses should return to school at 4:30pm BUT keep your eye on the Class Dojo app for any 

updates.   



 

 

Continuedééé.Year 7 enrolment  

The Grade 6 to Year 7 Placement process is well and truly underway.  The Application for Year 7 
Placement form was due to Kangaroo Flat Primary School last Friday May 14th.  We are still 
awaiting some of these forms so could I ask that our Grade 6 families please prioritize the 

prompt return of their childôs year 7 enrolment form.  

Kangaroo Flat Family Fun Day.  

This Sunday May 23rd from 12 -3pm we will be hosting the Kangaroo Flat Family Fun Day. In 

previous years we have held this community event in our gym, however this year as part of the 

COVID safe restrictions we shall be hosting this event outside in our amphitheatre, basketball 

courts and oval. There will be a BBQ lunch as well as some amazing activities such as pony rides, 

a climbing wall and the usual delight in the animal farm. We have the local SES and CFA trucks 

with us and the Kangaroo Flat Football Club will be running some footy activities on our oval. This 

is a free but ticketed community event as we need to adhere to guidelines with COVID numbers.  

There has already been 523 tickets booked so get online and secure your ticket. Remember to 

bring your tickets to the event as the security guards will scan your ticket upon arrival. There will 

be a small number of free tickets available at the Olympic Parade entrance point/gate.  Please 

refer to the flyer in this weekôs newsletter.  

Traffic concerns:  
This term we have received a number of phone calls from motorists 
concerned about the safety risks that are posed by drivers not adher-

ing to the traffic conditions or taking unnecessary risks when collecting 
students in the afternoon from our school.  

¶ Please do not pull up at the crossing and expect children to get 
into the car whilst still on the road.  

¶ Please do not do a U - turn at peaks times on Olympic Parade near 
the crossing because you spot a carpark on the other side of the road.  

These are dangerous acts of driving as there is an assumption that children will make the safe 
decision and act accordingly.  We appreciate that Olympic Parade becomes extremely busy be-
fore and after school but please make safe and responsible decisions.  

This is not a school matter, as such but rather a police mat-

ter.  

              Thought of the Week:  

 

Kim Saddlier  

Principal  

 
City of Greater Bendigo and Healthy Heart of Victoria are hosting some free 
fitness sessions with a qualified fitness trainer at the Kangaroo Flat outdoor 
fitness equipment just near Gurri Wanyarra Wellbeing Centre from next 
Monday 17 ð June 4, with the aim to encourage the local community to be   
active at the Cityõs outdoor spaces.  
 
The classes are aimed at adults in the community, 
and as such Iõm wondering whether you could please 
share the attached in your school newsletter and/
or social media for parents and guardians             
information? 
 

People can book via the links at 
www.bendigo.vic.gov.au/outdoorspaces  

or call/text 0436 816 370. 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.bendigo.vic.gov.au%2Foutdoorspaces&data=04%7C01%7CKim.Saddlier%40education.vic.gov.au%7C035abb11adab4ec10c3a08d9146b6567%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637563273921655259%7CUnk

